

## TOWN OF GROTON

Conservation Commission 173 Main Street Groton, MA 01450 (978) 448-1106 Fax: 978-448-1113 csteeves@grotonma.gov

Community Preservation Committee Groton Town Hall Groton, MA 01450

Dear Members of the CPC-

I am writing this letter to express support on behalf of the Groton Conservation Commission for the proposed Park Commission's project to create a concept plan for Cow Pond Field.

After a vote of the Groton Conservation Commission, this letter supports the CPA Application 2025-2 for the Park Commission to design the recreation area at Cow Pond Brook Road. The Conservation Commission has been granted property under consideration and looks forward to working with the Park Commission to design the improvements.

The property between Cow Pond Brook and Hoytes Warf Road includes an ecologically sensitive area and the Conservation Commission would like to participate in the design.

Thank you,

Motor

Eileen McHugh

Chair

**Conservation Commission**